## **Executive Committee**

Maria Hall & Gilbert Saucedo *Co-Presidents* 

**Erin Darling** 

Immediate Past President

Kath Rogers
Executive Director

Dickran Sevlian

Secretary

Jay Shin Treasurer

**Executive Board** 

Brigit Alvarez Renee Amador Cynthia Anderson-

Barker
Jennifer Canales
Joe Doherty
Jessie Duncan
Patrick Dunlevy
Colleen Flynn
Zach Genduso
Barbara Hadsell
Betty Hung
Jim Lafferty,

Executive Director

Emeritus

John Michael Lee Martin Lijtmaer Pasquale Lombardo

Emi MacLean

Bob Myers Victor Narro Sandino Navarro Ben O'Donnell Olu Orange

Daniel Ortiz-O'Neill

Sri Panchalam Eric Post

Tarek Shawky

Gary Silbiger Helen Sklar

Carol Sobel Rachel Steinback Matthew Strugar

Kyle Todd

Laurie Traktman Julia Vázguez A ERS WILLIAM COLL PROPERTY OF THE PROPERTY OF

November 13, 2018

Michael Beck

Administrative Vice Chancellor 2211 Murphy Hall, Box 951405

Los Angeles, CA 90095

Dear Administrative Vice Chancellor Beck,

I write on behalf of the National Lawyer's Guild Los Angeles (NLG-LA) to express our strong support for National Students for Justice in Palestine and Students for Justice in Palestine at UCLA (collectively "SJP"). We urge you to retract your cease and desist letter and to make every effort to bolster SJP's national conference as a means of protecting free speech and open debate on UCLA's campus, free from hostile external influences.

To provide background on our organization, the National Lawyers Guild (NLG) was founded in 1937 as the country's first racially-integrated bar association of progressive lawyers and jurists who believed that they had a major role to play in the reconstruction of legal values to emphasize human rights over property rights. The Guild is the oldest and most extensive network of public interest and human rights activists working within the legal system.

NLG-LA stands in solidarity with SJP because it is the primary organization on US campuses advocating for freedom, justice, and equality for Palestinians. It is an all-volunteer group run by students and recent alumni that has managed to host a national conference at universities across the country for seven years now with very few resources and without issue.

The students and recent alumni who have worked tirelessly to create this conference stand not only for freedom, justice, and equality for the Palestinian people, but also emphasize the interconnectedness of the struggle of the Palestinian people with all movements for freedom. Contrary to sensationalist, racially charged and Islamophobic messages, SJP actively opposes homophobia, misogyny, racism, antisemitism, classism, colonialism, ableism, and bigotry and discrimination in any other form.

Rather than cowtow to the pressure of outside organizations who work on behalf of private or governmental interests, UCLA should celebrate the efforts of its students to connect with the global stage on themes of freedom, equality,



and justice. Most importantly, should protect UCLA's campus as a forum for free speech and open debate, where students are free to grow, ask tough questions, engage with diverse viewpoints, and connect with the world.

Sincerely,

Kath Rogers

Executive Director

National Lawyers Guild Los Angeles

cell: 619-886-9259 | NLG-LA.org